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During his address at the Clunes War Memorial on ANZAC Day, 

RSL President Kevin Kinnersly spoke of the young returned soldier, 

Private Arthur Fell, who was the model for many of the marble stat-

ues that appeared on war memorials across Victoria after World War 

1. Arthur Fell had a family connection with Clunes as he was a  

descendant of William Fell who had the first creek crossing before 

the Service Street Bridge was built. 

   The theme of youth and family has been part of Clunes ANZAC 

services for many years. Youth groups such as Guides and Brown-

ies, Scouts and Cubs, Youth Club, Primary School students and in 

recent years, Wesley College students when in residence, have 

joined in the march and taken part in the service at the Town Hall  

at various times. Now, young grandsons are stepping forward to 

carry the flags each year, just as Dennis Hawkes carries on a family 

tradition as bugler, and daughters and granddaughters are lending 

willing hands to carry on the RSL tradition of hospitality. 

   This year the involvement of young people was carried further 

when the Clunes Primary School students formed a guard of honour 

near the War Memorial, where a crowd of about 300 observed the 

solemn wreath-laying and commemoration service. 

 

   As part of the Town Hall service three young relatives of RSL 

Members were invited to share their thoughts about ANZAC Day 

with us; Sam Baird great-grandson of Kevin & Betty Kinnersly, 

Bethany Higgins granddaughter of Jack & Jean Higgins, and Jaqui 

Hill granddaughter of Syd and Betty Duncan. 

   Standing in front of the historic World War 1 Memorial Mural 

which commemorates the service of the many young Clunes men 

and women who served their country almost a hundred years ago, 

and speaking to a capacity crowd in the town Hall, Sam Beth and 

Jaqui delivered speeches which were thoughtful, well researched 

and clearly showed the love and respect they have for the returned 

service people. Aspects they touched on included, a growing  

understanding of the history of Gallipoli and the contribution of 

service personnel in all the subsequent wars and operations right  

up to the present. They spoke of how the values of the ANZACs  

can be applied in their own lives, an appreciation of our way of  

life, what it means to take part in the service rather than just to  

watch it, ways in which modern technology can be used to record 

the history of veterans, and the meaning of mateship and friendship 

in a modern world. 

   Listening to these young representatives of their generation speak 

of their respect for the past and their vision for the future, RSL 

members and others present felt reassured that our history will be 

well preserved and that the future of ANZAC Day and other com-

memorations is in safe hands. The usual hospitality was enjoyed 

afterwards at the RSL Club Rooms. 

   Clunes RSL Sub-Branch thanks Acting Sergeant Athol Chaffey, 

Hepburn Shire Council, Sound Technician Dan Davies, Pianist  

Mrs. June Johnstone, University of Ballarat Pipe Band, for their 

help. We also thank the people of Clunes and Clunes Primary 

School for support of the ANZAC Token Sales and Legacy  

Collection. 

ANZAC DAY in Clunes 

Images of  
Ageing Film   
The locally made and produced 

film “Self Life not Shelf Life”  

has been invited to be screened  

at the Washoughal International 

Film Festival in the USA in  

August.  
 

   This is a tremendous achieve-

ment for all those involved in the 

film project and will certainly raise the profile of Clunes inter-

nationally. Film makers Karen McMullan and David Brown  

said it‟s one thing to have the film accepted at the festival but  

is indeed a privilege to have it screened as part of the festival 

itself. Copies are still available at the Clunes Neighbourhood 

House and The Swap Shop. 

Clunes Kindergarten is looking for a 

Kindergarten Teacher for the 3yo group 
 

All enquiries to Kim on 5345 3228  

Free Solar Rebate Information Sessions 

The Hepburn Shire Council is hosting a series of free information 

sessions on how to access Federal Government grants to install 

solar panels at their home. Information includes how to obtain a 

grant and save up to $250 per year on their electricity bills. Govern-

ment rebates expire on 30 June. Information sessions are 12 noon 

and 7pm on 29 May at Daylesford Town Hall and 12 noon and 7pm 

on 5 June at Creswick RSL Hall. For an obligation-free home in-

spection, residents can contact Solar Shop Australia at Tel: 133 

SOLAR (133 765) or more information visit 

www.solarshop.com.au. 
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G‟day everyone, its that time again when I get to put my wordsmith 

skills to use?? I hope that everyone has recovered from the Book-

town weekend. This was the first time that I‟ve been in Clunes for 

this event and although I‟d been told that it was a big weekend, I 

had no idea it was THAT big. Congratulations to everyone who was 

involved, well done. I was pleased we only had a couple of  reported 

incident from the weekend, one being the opportunist theft of a 

handbag and the other a theft from the IGA. Both incidents are still 

being investigated. Otherwise it has been a relatively quiet couple  

of months, police wise, in the area. 
 

   One thing that I‟d like to mention is the use of RMB and RSD 

numbers for residences in the rural area. These residential numbers 

have been superseded by the Rural Residence Numbering Scheme, I 

note that most of the rural properties that I have had to visit are cor-

rectly numbered and that makes it easy for me, and other emergency 

services, to find. The historical RMB and RSD numbers are confus-

ing and quite often not in any resemblance of an order and thus 

make it very difficult to locate properties, especially when most of 

the neighbouring properties are correctly identified. If your property 

is still displaying an old RSD or RMB number I implore you to 

contact the Hepburn Shire, who can advise you of the correct Rural 

Residence Number for your property and ask that you please display 

this number on your property. It may be the difference in emergency 

services being able to locate your property quickly or not. 
 

   I have had a few people contact me in regards to obtaining a Po-

lice check. The system has now changed and to obtain „National 

Police Certificate‟, you need to go to the Victoria  

Police website at www.police.vic.gov.au and follow the prompts 

under the „Our Services‟ area. I have put some instruction cards in 

the Mini Police Station at the Post Office for your use.  

Unfortunately I am unable to download the blank forms and  

display them, if you are having trouble with the form or do not have 

access to the internet then please feel free to contact me and I will 

be able to help you complete the form at the police station. 
 

   I was lucky enough to be able to speak at the Clunes Probus Club 

meeting on the 12th of May, thanks to Barbara for the  

invitation, (hopefully I wasn‟t too boring). I am more than happy to 

come and speak to any of the clubs around the area if invited, the 

only thing I ask, is for a little notice so I can organise my roster. As 

I said to the Probus Club, I am YOUR local copper and more than 

happy to help out if I can. 

 

   If you need police attendance for an emergency situation  

ALWAYS ring 000. 

Clunes Police 
ATHOL CHAFFEY, Clunes Police Station 
Hannah St , Clunes, PH: 5345 3211 or 000 
Mob: 0427 683 940 Email: athol.chaffey@police.vic.gov.au 

CLUNES HEALTH SERVICE 
24 HOUR COMMUNITY NURSING SERVICE 

 

69 Service St, CLUNES.  3370 

Ph: 5345 3102   Fax: 5345 3016 
24 HR Emergency  Nurse: 5345 3000 

\ 

             SERVICES AVAILABLE 
 Adult Day Centre Meals-on-Wheels Social Support 
 Diabetic Educator Mobile Gymnasium Transport Service  
 Dietitian Occupational Therapy (conditions apply) 
 District Nursing Podiatry Welfare 
 Drug & Alcohol Physiotherapy Women’s Health 

Workshop - Writing Short Fiction 
With Carmel Bird, author of more than 20 books.  

 
 

August 1st, 2-5pm at Clunes, Residents of Hepburn Shire only 

Cost $15 Bookings essential & limited to 20 places 

Email booktown@clunes.org or call Tess Brady 5345 3147 
 

A Clunes Words in Winter Event. Proudly sponsored by Creative Clunes 

BOOK 
CLUB 

  

The book club  

meets on the 

second Thursday 

of the month  

at the  

Clunes Library 

at 7.30pm  
 

Enquiries 

Roma 5345 4037 
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Woolly Weekend 
A special weekend over June 6th, 7th & 8th, from 1.30-3.30pm. 
 

Demonstrations of spinning and weaving 

Free knitting and crochet lessons 

Lots of information about sheep, alpacas 

and their fleeces. 

Natural spun wool and fleece for sale,  

including alpaca fleece.  
 

Free soup and crackers available.  All welcome. 
 

CLUNES ART AND CRAFT COTTAGE 

99 Bailey St (on the corner of Ballarat and Talbot Rds) 

This Could be Your 
Heaven on Earth 

By Peter Finlayson 

This exotic statement was how the estate agent announced the  

recent sale of the former Catholic presbytery at Clunes, bringing  

to an end an era that began when gold was still „king‟ in the local 

economy.  
 

   Built in 1904, the St. Thomas Aquinas Church presbytery is a 

soundly constructed solid brick residence. Its „grand‟ design reflects 

typical features of the times with, according to the agent, a massive 

central passage, high ceilings, beautiful cornice and ceiling roses, 

enchanting fireplaces and surrounds complemented by superb lead 

lighting. A garage building complete with laundry and two bed-

rooms was added in 1927. 
 

   The seven roomed residence housed the parish clergy for nearly 

70 years until the parish was amalgamated with Creswick. For then 

until 2006, when the parish made the decision to sell the property,  

it was occupied by a parishioner family.  
 

   Since the church and the presbytery were on a single title it was 

necessary to subdivide the land and install infra-structure to bring 

the church and dwelling in compliance with regulations. This  

process took two years.  
 

   On March 28th 2009, after spirited bidding, ownership was trans-

ferred to a young family, new to Clunes, who plan to refurbish the 

property and live in it. 

New Shop in Clunes 
Sadly Big Fig has gone but the great news is that in its 

place is the New Hardware&Fancygoods Cafe, Bar, Live 

Music Venue and more. Fiona the original chef will still 

be there and is very pleased to let you know that she  

is now in business with the lovely Warren Bowen of  

Queerfish Collectables. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you all again. Cheers Fiona 

Lagudi & Warren Bowen, Hardware & Fancygoods, 33 

Fraser St Clunes. Ph: 5345 3775. 

Is your computer giving you a hard time? 
 

Do you understand your computer? 
 

I will come to your home and help you 

 on your computer day or evening. 

                  Phone Andrew Brown on: 

        5345 3133 (shop)  5345 3766 (home)  
 

 Mobile:   0429 172 029 

Shop: 2A Service Street Clunes 

 Reasonable Rates (Based  in  Clunes) 

Campbelltown CFA presents 

CLASSIC SCRAMBLE CLUB  / 
VINTAGE MOTORBIKES & SIDECARS 

 

PRESERVING THE GOLDEN ERA OF SCRAMBLING 
 

27 Races, starting 9:30-4pm, Sunday 7th June 2009 
Motorcyles and sidecars from 50s, 60s and 70s era. 

Catering and camping at the track. 
Donation on entry towards CFA CAMPBELLTOWN 

Direction to ground from Black Duck Hotel Campbelltown 
 

Enquires Christopher Culvenor  5345 3238 
www.classicsscramble.org.au 

See you there!!! 

Timeless Harmony 
65 Fraser Street  

Clunes 

Maria Culvenor             phone 5345 3480 
 
 
 
 
 

 Gifts 
 Home wares 
 Garden wares 
 Ladies Shoes & Accessories 
 Lay-bys, Gift Voucher  
 Eftpos available 
 Avon orders can be taken 
 Locally Made Quince  

Farm Products 

Trading Hours 
Thursday - Sunday 

10am - 5pm 

 

Creswick Town Hall, JUNE 9
TH, 

12 noon to 1pm  
Free Health Checks, BBQ & Displays 

1pm-1:30 presentations & door prize draw 
DOOR PRIZE DRAW AT 1:30pm 

FREE HEALTH CHECKS & DISPLAYS 4:30pm-6pm 
 

Free give-aways including free copies of the book  
“Taking Care of Yourself and Family” 

CALL Rob on 53459171for more details 
An initiative of the Hepburn Health Service 

MEN’S HEALTH EXPO  

Bereavement Thanks 
Jane and Paul Lesock of Mount Beckworth Wines 

sincerely thank everyone for their love and  
support, cards, telephone calls and visits for Jane's Mum, 

Doris Eastwood who sadly pased away on 10th May. 
 

To the CTDA who kindly placed a notice in the Ballarat  
Courier and to the many people from Clunes who made 

the trip to Gordon to attend her funeral and to help  
celebrate her life, we will be forever grateful. 

 

To be surrounded by such wonderful people who  
care, eases our pain at this very sad time. 

 

Clunes Carer Support Group 
Do you care for someone with a disability, dementia, is frail aged, 

or has a mental illness? Join other carers at our meetings held on the 

1st Monday of the month, 10.30am at the Clunes Day Centre 
 

Support Groups give you an opportunity : 

to share experiences with others in a similar situation 

to be educated about illnesses and disabilities 

to be informed about services in the region 

to meet in an environment that is friendly, confidential  

& non-judgemental. 

to share a “friendly shoulder & a listening ear” 
 

For more information, please call Sue or Rita  

at the Commonwealth Carer Respite Centre  Ph: 5333 7104 
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Bendigo Bank Agency     

 

Clunes Newsagency 49 Fraser Street  

Phone 5345 3223 Fax 5345 3747 

 

OTHER SERVICES: 
 

Binding Phone Cards 
Folding (single page) Western Union Agency 
Mobile Phones & Recharge Facsimile Service 
Photocopying (including colour) Calling Cards 

     Intralot    -----------------------  Tattersall’s 

    Clunes Mobile Gym 
40 Weeks to Fitness in 09   

Now only $2 per session 
Supervised group gym sessions    

every Monday Night  
Women 5:30pm to 6:20pm 

Mixed 6:30pm to 7:20pm 

Men 7:30pm to 8:20pm 

Ph: 5345 9171   

DAVIES & ROSE  
RURAL & HARDWARE 

   23 Albert St. Creswick 
"your local blokes in Creswick" 

 Now supplying all your needs - Tools, Nails, Paint, Auto, 

Plumbing, Timber, Electrical, Building Supplies & Garden  

Farming: Stockfeed, Chemicals, Fencing, Electric Fencing, 

Pet Supplies  and Animal Health Products. 

Open: Mon-Fri 7.30am - 5.30pm   Sat 8-2 Sun 9-1 

 Phone   5345 2766     Fax 5345 2647  

Jamie 0419 887 618  or  Carolyn 0429 452 722 

Clunes Seniors Citizens Club Inc. 

25 Fraser St, Clunes 
 

Kays Fashions will present their  

WINTER COLLECTION 
 

Thursday June 25 at our clubrooms. Entry Free $2 

Commencing at 1:30pm. Afternoon Tea provided 
 
 

If you would like transport to the event  

please contact the Secretary, 

Eileen Bradsworth on 5345 4097 

CLUNES PLAYGROUP 

Playgroup offers lots of Fun & Friendship for Babies, Toddlers  
and Pre-School aged Children, together with their parent  
or care-giver. 

 
 

10am-12pm each Wednesday of the School Term at the Clunes Health Services Centre 
Bring along a healthy snack  &  drink for Children.  

Tea & Coffee available for Adults. 
 

Membership $25 per annum ($15 conc.)  
and $2 per session per family 

 

Contact Cherie on 5345 3398 
 

COME & JOIN IN! 

Computer Training 

Computer Technical Support 

Secretarial Services 
 

 

 Convert Photos to DVD Photo Albums 

 Take Snapshots from Home Videos  

 Convert LPs & Tapes to CD 

 Convert Videos to DVDs 

Local Genealogist 
Family Tree Services 

 

Phone Jennifer on 5345 3617  

 

Veronica 

 CLUNES FAMILY HAIRDRESSER 

47 Fraser Street Clunes 3370    

Ph: 5345 3754   

 Hours: Tues. to Sat.  -  Closed Monday’s 

 Clunes Neighbourhood House Inc 
69 Service Street      5345 3486      thegateway@clunes.org 

We will be renovating and moving to the Free Library.  

A big thank you must be extended to Karen McMullan  

for the years of hard work in preparing the Clunes 

Neighbourhood House Incorporated for this relocation.  
 

 School holidays are coming up again. We will be open 

both weeks, and the second week is GAMES WEEK.  

$10 per day ($5 half) computer access. 
 

   The Community Garden will be planting an orchid this 

year. The Council has graciously ripped the beds and 

transported the soil for this job. Thank you.  
 

   The traditional Gypsy Tarot Workshop is running  

again – 13th and 14th of June. It will be a later start on  

the Saturday. Ring Anne-Marie 5345 4080 for details. 
 

   Computer classes next term – every Monday morning. 

Come and learn how to use your Computer. $9 session. 

Hepburn Shire Council Monthly Meeting 
Will be held at Clunes Town Hall 

On the 16th June at 7pm 
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(Q)  How did the 
telephones get married? 

 
(A)  In a double ring 

ceremony! 

 
 

(Q)   Dad, there is a man 
at the door collecting for 
the new swimming pool. 

 
(A) Give him a glass of 

water! 
 
 
 

(Q) Did you hear about 
the fool you keeps going 

around saying "no"? 
 

(A) No. Oh, so it's you! 

June 2009  NO:5 

 

Name the 7 

dwarves 
1 _____________ 

2 _____________  

3 _____________ 

4 _____________ 

5 _____________ 

6 _____________ 

7 _____________ 

 

Well done if you named  

them all.  

On the Web: www.freewebs.com/kids-corner  

Do not copy. Not for commercial purposes. For private use only 
Answer to the Challenge:  Dopey, Sleepy, Grumpy, Sneezy, Happy, Bashful & Doc 

        I hope life isn‟t a 

joke, because I don‟t get it 

Clunes Handyman 
Home and Property Maintenance 

Home Renovations 
  Decking 

  Wall and Floor Tiling 
      Plastering 
        Home Renovations 
          Small Extensions 

also - Arc and Mig Welding 
 

Bob Ashford   0439 422 447   5345 3311 

your local estate agent 

 

45 FRASER STREET, CLUNES 3370  
 

Phone:  5345 3533           Mobile:  0419 561 380 
 

Web: www.aagpc.com.au 

Email:aaron@aagpc.com.au 

 

  

 

 

 
 

‘No job to big or too small’ 

GREY ARMY 

Home and property Maintenance Services 

Phone: 5333 5555   greyarmy@ncable.net.au 

 

Decks     

Concreters   

Tree Lopping 

Gardening 

Tilers/Pavers 

Carpenters 

Pergolas 

Verandas 

Bathrooms 

Plasterers 

Handyman 

Electricians 

Plumbers 

Painters    

Ride on Mowing 

 

 

151 Sargeants Road Epsom 
   Gary Mountjoy 

 

Yenrod Trading Shed 2, Wiltshire Ln, Ballarat 
Urgently require all types of wool for large Mill orders. 

Including Cross-bred lambs 
Shed clean ups a specialty. 

 

Open: Tues.-Wed.-Fri. 9.30am-4pm 

Phone: 0417 510 228  or  5448 8470 

 

Desktop computer 

$200  

Call Reece After Hours on  

0447750084 



6 

 

The Train Must Stop at Clunes 
Richard Gilbert 

The State Government is to be applauded for its decision to return 

the passenger train service to Clunes, after 20 years or so after see-

ing it withdrawn by the Kennett Government. However, to make the 

maximum use of this investment in the district‟s future transport 

needs, it is imperative the train stops at Clunes. 

   V/Line officials have visited the intermediate stations between 

Ballarat and Maryborough (Creswick, Clunes, Talbot) and are 

working their figures and projections on where it is viable to stop. 

This project team report to the „Minister‟ and quite a huddle goes 

on as to the politics of decisions made. 

From all accounts so far there is not much enthusiasm to stop at 

Clunes. It is important that if the government is investing this size-

able amount of money into this service that, within reason, all the 

towns in the electorate of our local member, Joe Helper, have the 

advantage and benefit of this passenger service. 

   With Clunes having had 15,000 people attend Booktown and the 

view overall, that tourism is an important factor in our develop-

ment, to put Clunes back on the railway map is vital. Rail patronage 

in Victoria is showing incredible increases both rural and suburban 

areas. The electrification of the line to Sunbury and the building and 

electrification of the line to South Morang is to be applauded. The 

opening of the new station at Wendouree is most welcome.  

Whilst the government is investing the taxpayers money into rail 

development on the Maryborough sector, it is vital the maximum 

use be made of the investment by stopping at Clunes and Creswick. 

   Railways inherently attract passengers, more than buses do, and 

this can be seen where rail services have been provided such as the 

extension of the South Geelong service to Marshall, and the 

Bendigo service to Eaglehawk. The re-opening of the station at 

Kangaroo Flat has had a very strong growth in patronage. The Ara-

rat service, stopping at Beaufort, has been most viable. 

Well, why not stop at Clunes as with Beaufort on the Ararat line. 

   The V/Line bus service to Ballarat leaves Clunes just after 9am 

and around 10 people per day board this. It is not unreasonable to 

expect that a train would see and increase in that patronage, and, if 

it arrived in Ballarat at a time to allow people to go to work, school, 

university, hospital appointments etc. it is logical, based on results 

elsewhere, the service would arrive at Ballarat with quite a payload 

of passengers. 

   If the bus service from Maryborough to Ballarat ran express 

through Clunes, it would be the most illogical outcome and yet, 

there is the possibility that this sizeable investment of money by the 

state government may not take advantage of all the potential pas-

senger support along the line by stopping at Clunes. 

   It is important we lobby our local member and others of the state 

parliament to ensure that our case is heard and more importantly 

won. If the government wants to see the electorate satisfied with 

their decision to return the train service, the overall electorate must 

benefit from the decision, not just one end of it. 

   This is the start of a campaign to ensure Clunes is on the railway 

map and a proper, maximum use of the state finances are invested 

so that all the electorate can benefit from the return of the passenger 

train service. 

Clunes Notes 2  By Peter Murk 

I would love to descant on the beauties of Nature but I have a few 

issues to deal with first. For those wishing to comment on the wind-

farms I mentioned in my letter last month, you can write to 

amanda@waxdesign.com.au. Amanda Balmer is the person‟s name. 

   A petition was placed on the counter of the IGA. The petitioners 

wish to have prayers said at council meetings. I thought the consti-

tution provided for the separation of church and state? Contiguous 

to that a letter was placed in the Advocate by one of our ex-mayors 

on the same issue. Aside from the letter‟s sidling sophistry its por-

trayal of Christians being marginalised and oppressed was so outra-

geous even my cat laughed and he‟s something of a Latitudinarian. 

   I‟m something of a BookTown sceptic. Aside from the hubristic 

use of Back To, normally used by small towns in need of a fillip 

when calling for a reunion, I worried about the mass exposure of the 

town leading to inflated house prices and a time when local children 

will not be able to buy a house in the town they grew up in, which is 

the case in Hepburn/Daylesford. 

   But the genii is out of the bottle and judging by the mass of volun-

teers this year and the proven benefit to the groups that participate; 

it has been accepted by the townspeople. I‟ll grumble no more.  

   Before you cry “Hypocrite”, I was lucky to be selected to attend 

the Masterclass on the BookTown Weekend, along with the  

gentlemanly Doug from Quince Farm and the premier storyteller, 

historian and great beauty Anne E Stewart. 

   Frank Moorhouse, the nation‟s superlative writer of short stories 

was in fine fettle though his obsession with file cards annoyed me, 

or would have if I was a paid up participant. The novelist, Matthew 

Condon‟s explanation of his dual life as a journo and a fiction writer 

was most entertaining. Especially the dishing of dirt on Pauline  

Hansen and her interest in leather gear, despite the shocking photos 

in the press not being her. Eva Hornung‟s attention to research was 

astonishing, learning Russian and chasing wild dog packs through 

the rubbish heaps of Moscow, a bit repugnant. But you can‟t fault 

her dedication. 

   Some of the attendees were as fascinating as the writers on show. 

I meet a professional bird caller. Obviously I asked her to demon-

strate and asked her to do a Pallid Cuckoo. And lo, in the bowling 

club, a perfect rendition. (I had heard one in town the week before.) 

Then without prompting, a baby kookaburra. Also perfect but by the 

strangling noises she was emitting I thought I might have to admin-

ister the Heimlich Manoeuvre. 

   Through the weekend I noticed more Clunatics having stalls than 

last year. I bet some real gems where parted with, knowing some of 

the collections that those books came from. 

   The devils on horseback served at the Martini party at Keebles 

were adjudged ne plus ultra and Mr. Moorhouse, an expert on that 

deadly aperitif, so comfortably ensconced, he swore he‟d be back 

next year. As will we all. God willing. 

LETTERS Letters must be signed and give the address of writer. The publisher may edit correspondence for space reasons. 

Men’s Health Matters 
 

Men can now get involved with a supervised gym program in 

Clunes. The Hepburn Health Service offers a weekly supervised 

men‟s gym session on Monday nights from 7:30pm to 8:20pm. 
 

 The session is held in the meeting room at the back of the 

Clunes Community Health Centre. The gym session caters for 

beginners to more experienced gym users and men of all ages are 

welcome. The cost to attend each session is only $2, thanks to a 

Federal Government Healthy Active Australia Grant. Come along 

and have a look, you won‟t regret it. For more details call Rob on 

5345 9197 or 0419 548 406. 

For Professional Use 40cc motor, 
40cm bar. With Carry Case, Oil & 

Tools. Reduced from $520 

One only Special Price $440 

38cc motor and 35 cm bar 
High Performance, Compact 

Special Price  $198   

Jim Robinson’s            SMALL ENGINE REPAIRS 

130 Beckworth Court Rd, Clunes    PH:  5345 4094 
WE ARE THE SERVICE AGENTS FOR BRIGGS AND STRATTON ,  

TALON TOOLS, VILLIERS & KOHLER ENGINES.  
WE SERVICE ALL SMALL ENGINES & SUPPLY PARTS. 

 TALON CHAINSAWS 
 
 
 

Both saws come with a 2 year warranty. 
 

Electric Chainsaw Sharpener  $56 
We will give you a free lesson on how to sharpen your saw using this electric sharpener. 

 

Generator 5.5 hp motor. Reduced from $520 to $440 one only at special price. 
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The Clunes Angling Club  Meetings: 1st June/6th July/3rd August. All welcome. 
Would like to say thank-you to all the people who support the club and brought a ticket in their wood rafffle. 

The winner was John Armao of Clunes. Meeting are held on the 1st Monday of the month 7.30pm - old SMB building behind Fraz garage.  

Clunes Garden Club  June meeting will be held on 1st June. Contact Andy Hill 5345 3351 
We will travel by car to Birch Haven (Kingston) to view their extensive garden and miniature train room on June 1st. Cost is $9.50 which 

will also include a Devonshire Tea. Meet at the Senior Citizens Clubrooms at 9.45am. Bring a picnic lunch and a chair. We hope to visit 

Misty Down nursery at the Tangled Maze as well. All welcome. We will car pool on the day. 

Clunes Golf Club inc.  PH: 5345 3499.  Contact Kevin Steart 5345 3127 or Laurie Lees 5345 3034. 
We continue to actively seek new players of any age group or gender. The course features 18 holes, sandscrapes, par 70 and all year round 

play. Every Wednesday is over 55‟s (but younger players welcome). 

Clunes Probus Club  Next meeting Town Hall, Tue 9th June, 9.45am. Contact - Kate 5345 3070 / Heather on 5345 3445. 

The guest speaker will be Ron Hateley. He is interested in the forestry and vegetation around Clunes and the changes that have taken place 

since settlement. Visitors are most welcome. The last coach trip was to Pakenham, visiting Robert Gordon Pottery and the Serendipity  

Lavender Farm. It was enjoyed by all and we look forward to the “Christmas in July” trip soon. Apparently there are some mysteries in 

store for us!  Probus is for the retired or semi-retired. Our aims are to have intellectual and cultural activities, opportunities for fellowship 

and to be a worthwhile organization in our community. 

COMMUNITY NEWS Free community information. The publisher may edit correspondence for space reasons. 

We had a fantastic turnout for the Inaugural Clunes  

Mother's Day Classic. In perfect conditions 96  

people of all ages stepped out - some walked,  

others ran, one rode a bike and a few littlies were 

pushed around the course in prams. 
 

   A total of $1009 was raised for Breast Cancer  

Research. This exceeded all of our expectations.  

We would like to thank all the participants who  

made the day such a success. The Clunes RSL for 

their kind donation and help on the day. Dianne  

Hill from IGA for kindly donating all the water. Satch 

for the use of his Microphone. And to all  

of our family for the many jobs they did to help  

the day run smoothly. Plans are underway for next 

years event. 
 

Thank you from Jaqui & Andy Hill 
 

Results for the first 20 (Please note times are approx) 

4km 
Neil Toohey 24.27 

Adam Toohey 24.27 

Jack Toohey 24.27 

Maggie Toohey 27.01 

Sophie Toohey 27.01 

Michelle Stevens 31.07 

Hayley Stevens 31.07 

Matilda Hill 34.08 

Michael Grant 34.09 

Raelene Hill 35.44 

Jaiden Hill 35.44 

Ameekah Hill 35.44 

Lily Gautum 36.03 

Mikayla Brown 36.07 

Pauline Reece 36.11 

Caitlin Harvey 36.5 

Hayden Harvey 36.5 

Ebony Stevens 38.11 

Mary Keeshan 38.15 

Graham Reece 38.55 

 

6.5km 
Kim Toohey 33.58 

Lachlan Hull 33.58 

Peter Tonks 45 

Bradley Tonks 45 

Julie Harpur 51 

Jan Miles 51 

Sandra Sanders 51 

Sebastian Sanders 51 

Hannah Miles 52 

Annie Harpur 52 

Darcy Seers 57 

Jo Bedwell 57 

Molly Bedwell 57 

Michelle Tonks 58 

Nathan Tonks 58 

Luke Tonks 58 

Ashley Tonks 58 

Alison Hull 58 

Jane Hull 58 

Helen Hardy 59 

June Lockie 59 

Mother's Day Classic 

Perfect weather and good targets made enjoyable  

shooting for contestants travelling to Clunes to  

compete in the May monthly 75 target OTG clay  

target shoot.  Shooters travelled from Mornington,  

Melbourne as well as our regular local shooters  

all enjoying the day. 
 

RESULTS 
AA Grade: 1st: J Younger 67/75, 2nd: P Hall 64/75,   

 3rd: R Hall 63/75 

A Grade: 1st: B McManus 57/75, 2nd: C Roberts 57/75,  

 3rd: J Wallace 54/75 

B Grade:  1st: P McIntosh 54/75, 2nd: T Healey 53/75, 

 3rd: J Wallace 51/75 

C Grade: 1st :P Tatti 44/75, 2nd: J Coates 44/75,  

  3rd: A Bladethorn 36/75 

Veterans: 1st: M Rodda 60/75, 2nd: J Johns 55/75,  

 3rd: S Cations 53/75 

Ladies:  1st: A Marris 58/75 

Under 18:  1st:J O'Keeffe 50/75, 2nd: J Garipoli 47/75 

Under 15: 1st: D Younger 31/75, 2nd: S McNish 29/75,  

 3rd: D McManus 18/75 

Clunes Field & Game 

As most would be aware the club runs a canteen at every 

home game and as such we are seeking assistance within  

the club to help out in the canteen. The canteen is one of the 

major income earners for the club throughout the season and 

without this income we would be unable to provide even the 

simplest of things such as footballs and jumpers for the boys 

and netballs for the girls. 
 

Due to senior players being involved in the game after lunch, 

we need your help to fill the time slots from 1-2pm and  

2-3pm. We are only asking for 1 hour of your time to assist 

in the canteen. If we can get enough helpers each person 

should only have to help at one home game. 
 

We ask that parents please offer their services so we can  

continue to provide a safe happy environment for your  

children to learn the skills required for football and netball. 
 

Please take the time to talk with us and let us know  

what you can do to help. 
 

Please contact Andy Hill 5345 3351  

or Jaqui Hill 0418 515 708 

Notice to Parents and supporters of the  

Clunes Football & Netball Clubs  -  We need your help 
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